September 29, 1944.

Mrs. Orace Morgan Smith,
Commnity War Services,
414 Dierks Building,

Dm Mrs, Smith:

It was a pleasure to have you call upon us.
AfGer your visit here I talked with the Lxvtension
Division of the University and their feeling wes
that inasmich as we had a conflerence here with
such a large enrollment, they were afraid to

attempt another one so early, fearing it might be
an antiglimax,

I trust in the future that we may aoaphrato
with vou in some of your endeavors.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Fhysical ﬁmatim.
Varsity BasketballCoach.




